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Dear Petitioner:  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your applications on 

15 November 2022.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your applications, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.  The Board also considered the 14 September 2022 Advisory Opinion (AO) furnished 

by the Office of Legal Counsel (BUPERS-00J), which was provided to you on 29 September 

2022, at which time you provided two emails as your rebuttal. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove your nonjudicial punishment (NJP) and 

reinstatement of your in the rate (RSS/E-3).  The Board considered your contention that your 

command did not follow proper unauthorized-absence protocol and your claim that you were 

harshly punished for a “miscommunication error.” 

 

The Board noted that on 20 April 2022 you were NJP’d for violation of the Uniform Code of 

Military Justice, Article 86 (Absence from unit, organization, or place of duty).  Specifically, on 

or about 8 April 2022 without authority you did absent yourself from your unit and did remain so 

absent until 11 April 2022. 

 

The Board considered your contention that the command did not follow proper protocol and your 

claim that you were harshly punished for a miscommunication error.  However, the Board 

substantially concurred with BUPERS-00J AO which determined it was your responsibility to 

verify your leave status before absenting your unit which was incumbent upon you to do so.  The 

Board noted that you requested leave through your Lead Petty Officer who you claim informed 

you over the phone that it was approved.  The Board noted, too, that you acknowledged you did 






